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DFC/USPS–T6–1. Please refer to interrogatory DMA/USPS-T6-30.  Please provide the 
documents that constitute the “announcement” concerning plant consolidations that was 
planned for mid-October, with an effective date in January. 
 
 
RESPONSE: 
 While consolidations under Area Mail Processing remains a priority, these efforts 

have been overtaken by the events of September 11 and subsequent.  Accordingly, it is 

my understanding that no documents announcing plant consolidation actions have been 

issued as of this date.   
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DFC/USPS-T6-2.  Please refer to your response to DMA/USPS-T6-30(b).  Please 
describe the specific changes that will be made in “AMP of Saturday First-Class 
originating operations,” including the facilities that will be affected. 
 
 
RESPONSE: 
 As stated in the response DMA/USPS-T6-30(b) “an aggressive refocus on Area 

Mail Processing (AMP) is included to maximize success of automation technology.”  I 

am informed that AMP of Saturday FCM is when the small Saturday volume of 

collection mail from one facility is sent to another, larger, facility to be consolidated with 

their volumes for processing, thereby eliminating the need for staffing outgoing FCM 

operations at the smaller facility.  At this time, it is not known which facilities will be 

affected.  
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